Lone Rock PTM
Meeting: January 10, 2018
Roll Call: Michele Brunson, Crystal Grant, Jen Gunterman, Jenn Connors  
Treasurer’s Report
· Playground Fund now at 10,022.54 

Teacher Requests
· Mrs. Boaz request to reimburse her for the curtain backdrop she created for the Careers class. The backdrop will be available for school use.  Approved. 

Fall Fundraiser
· We had an increase in online only sales from $400 last year to $1600 this year. This increase helped us bring in about $3600 from the Believe fundraiser. This amount is more than last year which is a great achievement since we have fewer students. Thank you to all! 

Upcoming Events 
· January 19th is the next movie night. It was decided to show “Lego Ninjago”. We will need more parent volunteers to help run the concessions. We should have enough snacks and popcorn. We do have some soda and Crystal asked our Pepsi rep for a small donation.  Michele will be available to set up, Crystal and Jenn Connors will be available to clean up. Crystal will call a few other parents to see if we can get more volunteers to run concessions and help with clean up.
· MCT – Michele has secured housing for the MCT staff and delivered a thank you basket to the host. Michele will also revamp the sponsorship letter to include the Run for the Rock so we can involve sponsorships for both events. We decided to ask for donations at the door and ensure communication is clear to the parents as to the cost of the program.  Tryouts will be on Feb. 5th.
· Community Dance – our dance was scheduled for the same day of the MCT performance. Due to the PTM schedule, we voted to cancel the dance for this year rather than reschedule. 
· Board Strategic Planning meeting is scheduled for January 30th. Brainstorm on how to get more involvement and attendance at the meeting. This planning meeting is basically a 5 year plan for the future of Lone Rock School. It was clear at the previous meeting that funding is a major issue. We would like to send out more information, blanket reminders using every form available – Facebook, events, Remind app, robo calls, and letters sent home with students. Word of mouth and personal invitations may be the best route to asking for parents to attend. We will keep working on how to get more parents involved. 

School Store
· Jan 12th – Michele
· Jan 19th – Kristy
· Jan 26th – Beth 
· Feb 2nd – Jen G. 


Open Floor
· We received a check from General Mills/Box Tops for $349.70 from last year’s submission. Our next classroom competition will run in February, and will include the Penny Drive. Crystal will get the letters and flyers ready to send out to families. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The PTM has a main list of parents that we use to call on for volunteers throughout the year. It was suggested that we split the list into three or four sections so when it comes time to ask for volunteers, one PTM member can recruit one person from their portion of the list. This will level the amount of work across the members and may get more parent involvement throughout the year. 
